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	[bookmark: _Toc321995815]                     Thank You

What an amazing bunch of AHP staff we have at SCFT – never more so evident than in how everyone stood up as part of the initial Covid-19 response! The AHP “can do” approach has been well recognised and very much appreciated by senior leaders in the organisation. 
I know that there were challenges for all, as most AHP services were severely curtailed and staff were asked to redeploy to new, and often very different clinical areas. This meant not only worrying about your own patient caseloads that could not access the care they needed, but also worries about going to work in new areas, with new teams; I know that for many there were teething problems as this happened at such a pace. However, there have been many positive stories coming out from redeployment, including staff taking up new roles after enjoying their redeployed role so much, but also lots of opportunities for reflection and learning. A new set of eyes in an area can be a great help and I hope those that had the chance to work in a different team and role found it an interesting experience and took their learning back to their own “home team”.   
Nevertheless I know many staff found it a hard and very challenging time and this should not be underestimated by any of us – the Professional Leads have met with a lot of you to understand the issues, challenges and fears you had/have, and I have also had direct contact with many of you. I want to reassure you that your comments and feedback have been listened to and escalated, and will be very much utilised in any further planning that is needed over the coming months – and that door is still open for any of you at any time. Please feel free to contact myself or any of the Area Therapy Leads/Professional Leads if you wish to chat over anything at all, particularly in relation to Covid-19, which doesn’t look like will be leaving us any time soon. 
I would also like to thank the clinical skills facilitators Fiona, Scott and Jo and Gail the education lead for their amazing work in producing over 20 videos in a very short time frame to support clinical learning for staff that were being redeployed, and for running 3 weeks of interactive sessions for staff to supplement the videos. There was a huge amount of logistical planning and very hard work that went into this and they did an absolutely amazing job! I hope those of you that engaged with the sessions found them helpful: again, if you have any further feedback please get in touch with me sandra.speller@nhs.net 




[image: ]Donna Lamb, our new Chief Nurse
I know many of you will already have had the chance to meet with Donna, our new Chief Nurse, who started at the Trust in June. She is the Board representative for AHPs, and is passionately clear that AHPs have a very important part to play in patient care, and is a keen advocate for multi-professional, collaborative working! She has been great to work with, and is very keen to come out and meet AHPs from all professions and understand both your successes but also the challenges we face. If you have not already had a chance to meet and chat please email Donna and invite her along to see you! Donna’s previous job was in a London community trust, where many of her staff were AHPs, so she brings good understanding of our professions and is keen to see “how things work in Sussex”!

	More Covid-19 info!
Rehab resources  
[image: rehabilitation resources pulse banner]Just a reminder that we have some fantastic resources for staff that can be sent out to patients to support their recovery from covid – and also help those that are finding they are deconditioned and struggling because of shielding and social isolation. Please take a look and use them to help your patients help themselves at this difficult time. They can be found here: https://thepulse.scft.nhs.uk/patient-care/rehabilitation-resources.htm 
The training resources which were pulled together during the height of the pandemic also include lots of useful info, and are also still available on the Pulse here: https://thepulse.scft.nhs.uk/career%20development/covid-19-training.htm 
Post-covid rehab co-ordinators
We had a fantastic response to this new secondment role, receiving over 20 applications from a range of AHP and nursing staff. Thanks to all of you who applied: it was a really tough and competitive shortlisting process, as there were so many excellent applications! I apologise that I have not had the opportunity to speak to those of you who requested feedback as yet – I will be getting in touch with you all ASAP to arrange a chat, as I’m very keen to support everyone’s career development plans. 
More news about this coming soon –the two successful candidates are Emma Gentle and Ana Rodriguez (who are going to job share) who work in our Central MSK services, and who were both redeployed during the pandemic. They showed great understanding and insight into the potential problems patients may be facing, and real passion for this new role, so big congratulations to them both!  They start in a couple of weeks, and I’m sure they will be making contact with many of you over the coming months. I’m very much looking forward to seeing how these roles help support patients who are suffering longer term effects of Covid-19 and understanding more about its impact. It’s so important that we are able to help them return to their everyday lives, either by giving them the support and confidence to self-manage their recovery, or by providing brilliant community rehab and care! 
Flu Peer Vaccinators
This year, more than ever, the flu vaccination programme is going to be important.  It offers us all protection to help us keep well this winter, and there is growing evidence that the combination of flu and covid-19 increases the risk of hospitalisation. The Trust is very keen to ensure all staff that wish to have their flu jab are enabled to do so - and are able to do this easily, as close as possible to their place of work. That is why the peer vaccination programme is so important, and the Trust were seeking 200 volunteers this year – for the first time AHPs have been asked to help out and I have been so proud of the response that “call to arms” received! So a big Thank You goes out to all the podiatrists, occupational therapists and physiotherapists who very quickly volunteered. We had over 30 volunteers and 13 are off to get their injection training this week! There is quite a bit of learning and training to complete so thanks again for taking the time to support your friends and colleagues. And big thanks also to Josh, one of our MSK osteopaths who also volunteered – unfortunately as osteopaths are not registered with the HCPC Council they are not able to participate in the programme: hopefully this will change nationally for next year!
I’m not a fan of injections, but would love to have my flu jab done by one of our AHP vaccinators – if anyone wants to do mine get in touch! [image: ]



Staff Development
[image: ]This has to be one of the most exciting times ever to be an AHP (and I’ve been one for a very long time!) There is growing understanding and appreciation of our important roles in patient care both nationally (you only have to read the NHS Long Term Plan to see this) but also within our Trust. I have been in this role for two years now, and have been so pleased and proud over the last couple of months to see and hear our roles, and the work we do championed in many different forums. This is all down to the great work of you all as clinicians, and your Professional/Area Therapy Leads working hard in conjunction with operational managers to raise the profile of our professions in your directorates. We are filling vacancies and recruiting staff - but there is so much more we need to do to support staff in their careers here so we can keep all the fantastic staff we have!
We are working hard on our recruitment and retention and I am putting on a series of virtual lunchtime chat sessions for you all, so you can join in the discussions and planning! Details later in this newletter, but thought I’d just give some quick updates on opportunities for some/all of you to think about!
Apprenticeships
We have staff undertaking clinical apprenticeships in podiatry and occupational therapy at the University of Brighton, and one of our children’s physiotherapy practitioners is just about to start her physiotherapy apprenticeship at the University of Sheffield! We are in discussions with the University of Coventry (London campus) about physiotherapy apprenticeships (which is closer to home!) as I know there are many of our assistants and band 4s interested in this career pathway, so watch this space! I would like to see us develop more specific apprenticeship posts over the next couple of years and will keep you all updated. 
Advanced Clinical Practice
Again, this is a growing area of interest nationally and locally – and a real area of opportunity for AHPs! It offers clinicians the opportunity to work beyond band 7 level, and is a really vital step in improving the career pathway and opportunities for AHPs. We currently have at least 3 AHPs undertaking their MSc in Advanced Clinical practice, and there are 3 therapy ACP roles soon to go out to advert as part of the Therapy Review implementation. 
[image: ]We now have our AHP ACP forum for staff up and running, and are very fortunate to have Jess Gent, Clinical Lead for  First Contact Practitioners supporting this forum and the peer supervision sessions that we have set up for AHP staff working in or towards ACP roles. Jess brings a wealth of experience and passion for the AHP ACP agenda and is very much leading the way for me! We are in the process of developing a competency framework and record for staff, and again there is much happening nationally to support this important piece of workforce development. 
If you’d like to know more join the career development chat session coming soon! There is a wealth of information available here: https://www.hee.nhs.uk/our-work/advanced-clinical-practice and here: https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/advanced-clinical-practice-toolkit/  so if you feel this is a future career aspiration take a look!


Career Opportunities
[image: ]As well as the ACP roles coming soon there are also some other secondment opportunities that offer staff the chance to develop their careers – for example I have just put out expressions of interest for an SCFT Falls Lead post (Band 8a) and hopefully coming soon we have a pilot role working for one of the GP practices in Hove for OTs (band 7) to support their pre-frail and frail population. 
This is part of a bigger piece of work to widen the scope of practice in primary care, by utilising other healthcare professions such as pharmacy and some AHP roles – including physiotherapy, occupational therapy, podiatry and dietetics. Many of you will be aware of the First Contact Practitioner programme, which has ACP physiotherapists supporting MSK in primary care, and now PCNs have the opportunity to look at a wider range of professions to support them in managing their caseloads, through the ARRS programme (additional roles reimbursement scheme.) 
[image: ]This is an exciting development, and over the next few years I am hoping we will see a range of AHP staff utilising their skills in primary care, offering a more proactive, holistic approach to the management for long term conditions, and helping a wide range of patients to “live well” with their health issues.     In October the Professional Leads are presenting at a couple of webinars for West Sussex, B&H and HWLH GP practices to help them understand our professions, and I am working with the other leads on the Sussex Health and Care Partnership AHP Council on developing AHP roles in Primary Care, so watch this space! 
There have also been some patient safety roles in SCFT which have been opened out to AHPs for the first time, and I know some AHPs have applied which is fantastic to hear! I would love to see more roles opened out to a range of professions in this way: what is essential is having people with the right knowledge and skillset, and it is important that we work alongside our nursing and medical colleagues towards skills based recruitment which will open a range of opportunities for all staff, whatever their professional background.
There will also be another secondment opportunity to work alongside the professional leadership team coming soon; we have a range of projects looking to better support the learning and development of our registered AHP staff that will require additional input and leadership – and will  also help ensure we all get the most out of our CPD fund pots! There are a number of exciting courses and learning events that you all as clinical staff have suggested would support your growth and development that we are working to get set up over the coming months, so lots to do! More details on the role will be available in the next couple of weeks so watch this space!  
[image: ]Students
[image: ]It is well documented that we need to improve the numbers of staff across many of our professions to help meet the growing demands on the NHS – and as part of this we are being required to offer more placements across our services. I know this is challenging as we are continuing to operate in a very different world – but this challenge does lend itself to the creative mindset of AHPs! Take this opportunity to think outside the box and come up with some new ideas: our HEIs are very keen to hear from anyone with ideas for diverse placements, and are also keen to look at different models of student supervision such as long arm placements, or 2:1 / 3:1 models, so please get in touch with your area therapy lead/professional lead to discuss any thoughts you may have.  
I have two students working with me on a leadership placement at the moment – and I’m loving it! If you are a clinical or operational lead how about having a student? The children’s SLT team had a student on a virtual placement during the summer which worked so well they are looking to do more, and the MSK team at Horsham/Crawley have also run successful virtual placements, and I’m sure any of these staff would be happy to talk to you about this if you want to know more. 
	Catching up with you all
Team visits
[image: ]One of the most important – and most enjoyable parts of my role is coming out to meet with teams and staff, to listen not only to your successes but to the issues that are really impacting on your ability to do your jobs as well as you would like. After many years of not wearing a uniform in Children’s services I have embraced my physio tunic and have loved the few opportunities I have had over the past few months to visit and work alongside some of you – and would like to do more of this.
These visits are so important, as they give me such a rich source of information, stories and patient feedback that make it so much easier to clearly articulate and shout about the difference you all make to patient lives.
Due to the Therapy Review I have spent more of my time linking in with our ICU and community hub teams but I would love to catch up with some of our specialist teams, who I met up with early on – but also those professions and services that I have yet to be invited to! 
So, calling our podiatrists, wheelchair services, COPD services, falls services, CNRT, MATT services, children’s teams – including Chailey and TiS, homeless teams, SLT, radiography and dietetics please get in touch!!
I would also like to spend more time with some of our community teams in particular in the Chichester and Mid-Sussex areas and hospital in reach services 
If you would like me to come and spend some time with your team and staff please contact my PA, Diane on d.medhurst@nhs.net  so we can arrange a suitable time. I would love to get out of the office at least once a fortnight between now and Christmas so please get in touch.
[image: ]Virtual catch up sessions
As I said earlier, now really is an exciting time to be an AHP; there is so much going on that it has been very difficult to choose what I should cover in this newsletter! It is really important that you all have the opportunity to learn more about work happening at national, ICS and trust wide level, have the opportunity to ask questions and give your ideas and feedback. 
This has been difficult to do over the past few months, so I am planning a series of lunchtime sessions where we can come together and have a chat about a range of topics. I’ll start with a short presentation about current work as an update for you all, and then open up the floor for chat and discussion. I would love to see and hear from as many of you as possible, so please put the dates in your diary and join those you can, or are of particular interest. Details of how to join will follow shortly!
There will also be members of the Professional Leadership team at some of the sessions, so there will be a chance to find out more about them and their work. I have also attached a flyer with a list of the sessions – please stick up on your staff notice boards as a reminder – and please extend the invite to your operational leads and nursing or healthcare scientist colleagues who may be interested in some of the topics!

21/10:- 12.45- 1.45 RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION (Student placement workstream, band 5 support, CPD funds, secondment opportunities)

29/10:- 12.00-1.00 STAFF ENGAGEMENT AND INVOLVEMENT (staff forums, peer networks, engaging with social media including blogs, AHP Hub)

04/11:- 12.45-1.45 CAREER DEVELOPMENT (Band 6 workstream, career conversations, ACPs, Apprenticeships, PCN roles)

10/11:- 12.45-1.45 COMMUNITY REHAB (Rehab project group, impact of covid and Home First, audits, patient stories)

19/11:- 12.00-1.00 LEADERSHIP (Development support programme, clinical leadership, job planning, ICS AHP Council, AHP Conference)

25/11:- 12.30-1.30 DEMONSTRATING OUR VALUE (importance of data, AHP Scholar dashboard, outcome measures, Goal setting)





[image: ]AHP Day 2020
It’s the third annual AHP Day on the 14th October (the 14th being chosen to represent the 14 AHP professions). Debbie Wilson, Children’s Physiotherapy Professional Lead put in a successful bid for some funding to support this and she will be busy on the day collecting together photos of SCFT AHPs at work so we can develop an SCFT AHP calendar: this will be a great way to show the range and diversity of our roles and at the same time raise awareness and understanding of our roles. Can’t wait to see the final version roll off the printing press!
Just a reminder to you all that Suzanne Rastrick, Chief AHP Officer for England will be hosting a webinar on the day; I have sent around the link but here are the details again for you:
[image: C:\Users\SpellerS\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outlook\K97T0A1C\Webinar promotion AHPs day v0.3 (2).jpg]

 joining link at 12:30pm on the 14th of October. 

If you are a social media user please tweet using #AHPsDay, share your photos on our Facebook group (I am also sharing a sheet for you to share loudly and proudly why you do what you do!) 
In addition there are lots of resources to share with schools – so please share them with your children’s school: they are our future podiatrists, paramedics, radiographers etc!
 We are hoping to have one school in Crawley do some drawings and posters for us to celebrate our professions – if other schools would like to do the same that would be great!
Find out more here:  https://sites.google.com/view/ahps-day/ahp-day-resources 

Thanks once again to each and every one of you, and I look forward to catching up soon – either in person or in our new virtual world!
[image: C:\Users\SpellerS\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\5NQCI5UW\You are amazing email banner.png]
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Professional Head of Therapies
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Allied Health Professions Day Webinar:
Wednesday 14t October

Join us for our AHPs day webinar
12:30pm — 1:30pm

+ Presentation from Suzanne Rastrick, Chief Allied
Health Professions Officer for England and Pete
Thomond, Chief Executive, Clever Together to:

« Pay tribute to AHPs

+ Reflect on the impact of AHPs into Action

+ Share the journey towards the development of
the next AHP strategy

+ Hear about AHPs role in the next strategy

« Delivered through MS Team Live events (Please
open the link using Google Chrome)

Suzanne Rastrick, Pete Thomond ? .
/ J . A N « The webinar will be recorded and posted to the
Chief Allied Health Professions Chief Executive, COVID-19 Incident response forum on FutureNHS
=) Officer for England H Clever Together (To be renamed the AHP General Virtual Forum
@SuzanneRastrick @PeteThomond from 25-09-2020)
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